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	Meeting:
	Healthwatch Barnsley Shadow Board 

	Date:
	14th August 2014

	Location:
	The Core, County Way, Barnsley

	Chair:
	Adrian England

	In attendance:
Carrianne Stones


Present:
Margaret Baker
Margaret Dennison

Phil Stables

Tony Alcock

Christine Key
	Apologies:
Tony Murray
Paul Brown

	1. Apologies / Declarations of interest (pecuniary and non-pecuniary)
	Action by

	Adrian welcomed everyone to the meeting, and apologies were noted from Paul Brown and Tony Murray.


There were no declarations of interest from members. 
	Shadow Board members



	2. Minutes of the previous meeting / Actions from previous meeting
	Action by

	The minutes of the previous meeting were reviewed by those present and were duly agreed as a true record.
MD AND CK asked CS to amend the available dates written as they had been recorded differently to actual discussions.

Action: CS to amend minutes
	CS

	3. Manager’s Report
	Action by

	The board did not have any questions in relation to the managers’ report, TA asked when it had been sent, and the board advised it had been sent on Monday 11th of August 2014.
Action: Check back with Tony to ensure received Managers report.


	CS

	4. AGM Feedback
	Action by

	 Healthwatch England complimented Healthwatch Barnsley on their Annual Report, advising it was one of the best they had seen.
The board were advised where the Annual Reports had been published and made available and members asked if one hard copy could be sent to each of the GP Practices in Barnsley to be displayed.

Action: 1 x hard copy Annual Report to be sent to each of the GP’s for their waiting rooms.
TA said that he was surprised at the level of attendance, saying it was very good to see the level of support and the representation of individuals from other organisations.


	CE

	5. Priorities 2014/15
	Action by

	At the last board meeting members submitted their response to a task given which was to look again at the JSNA, Health and Wellbeing Strategy and at the Healthwatch Service Specification.
Before looking at what Healthwatch Barnsley might want to prioritize for 2014/15.

MD fed back on possible priorities for Healthwatch Barnsley.

· Mental Health

· Older People

· Long Term Conditions (Diabetes)

The Healthwatch team then looked at what data was held on the Healthwatch Database and what areas of work other organisations were undertaking.

Healthwatch Board agreed 2 of the priorities being Mental Health and Older People due to the data held on the Healthwatch Barnsley Database.

Long Term Conditions, specifically Diabetes will need additional research carrying out, to understand if there are issues from the publics perspective.

Action: LL to carry out work in this area.


	LL

	6. Future Structure of Healthwatch Barnsley
	Action by

	 The Chair explained that in light of the proposed reduction in the budget for the forthcoming year 2015/16, that consideration should be given to reducing expenditure wherever practicable, with particular emphasis on those areas which did not impinge on the operation of the organisation’s principal aims.  He reported that he had been in touch with Healthwatch England who advised him that approximately a further 50 or so local Healthwatches were in a similar position. This would demonstrate to the Commissioners that the Shadow Board was committed to reduce costs where it was possible to do so.

The following proposals were considered: -

a) Future meeting locations, HW staff had been investigating the options for holding meeting elsewhere other than the Core.  It was noted that both Tesco and Asda had free meeting rooms available for future Board Meetings. This would save on the hire of the room from VAB (c£50/meeting) plus a reduction of up to £17.50 in car parking costs per meeting – a possible saving of c£800/year.
Action: It was resolved that this be further explored by staff with a view to implementation as soon as possible.
b)
The future of the Steering Committee, the Chair explained that 8 members of the Steering Group came from the Shadow Board and that effectively there were only 4 active other members of the Group and he asked the Board to consider whether or not it was feasible to continue with the current operation of the Steering Group.  The activities of the Steering Group could be resolved by the Shadow Board.  This would save c£2500 per year.

If the Board decided to close the Steering Group, the Chair said that it would be prudent to retain the active members in another role e.g. as Champions; and also to approach members individually to explain the reasoning behind the proposal.  The Chair said that the Steering Group members had demonstrated a commitment to Healthwatch and still had a role to play in the Organisation.

A discussion took place regarding the possibility of transferring members of the Steering Group to the Shadow Board.

It was resolved that: -

(i) The Steering Group be dissolved, but that members be counseled individually by staff, to advise why this was being done and to obtain their views regard their future roles in the Organisation.
(ii)Steering Group members should not be absorbed into the Shadow Board as it would become unwieldy.
(iii)That no reduction of support would be considered regarding the support that Steering Group members to ensure that they could attend meetings in the future.

	JG

	7. Closed Session
	Action by

	The Chair explained that he had been asked to meet with the Commissioners on 15th August, 2014 to discuss the future of the Organisation and tabled two options that had been prepared by VAB for consideration by the Commissioners, which met the indicative budget reduction.

Option 1 -  the essential changes would be a reduction in staff hours plus the loss of one member of staff, saving c£29k/annum, a reduction in management charges of c£11k/annum and an overhead recovery of £2.5K/annum representing a total cost reduction of c£42k/annum.  Additional savings of £10k/annum were proposed by reducing events, publicity and translation costs. A total saving of c£52k/annum.

Option 2 -  the essential changes would be a reduction in staff hours, saving c£30k/annum, a reduction in management charges of c£10.5k/annum representing a total cost reduction of c£40k/annum.  Additional savings of £10k/annum were proposed by reducing events, publicity and translation costs. A total saving of c£51.5k/annum.

The Shadow Board re-iterated their commitment to continue to work with VAB for the year 2015/16.

It was agreed that either of the proposals would impinge on the future effectiveness and sustainability of the Organisation but the decision on costs reductions rested with the Commissioners and VAB.

Action: The Chair to continue to highlight and discuss the future financing of Healthwatch with all parties concerned.

Action: The Chair to report back to the Shadow Board on his meeting with the Commissioners.


	AE

AE

	8. Any other business
	Action by

	None
	

	9. Date and time of next meeting
	Action by

	Date: Thursday 11th September 2014 Time: 10:30am-12:30pm
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